
GREATER KROTZ SPRINGS PORT COMMISSION

                                REGULAR MONTHLY MEETING

                                      APRIL 09, 2018
The Regular Monthly Meeting of the Greater Krotz Springs Port Commission was held on Monday, April 09, 2018, at 5:00 p.m. at the office of the Greater Krotz Springs Port Commission in Krotz Springs, Louisiana.  The following Commissioners were present, which constituted a quorum:

 
COMMISSIONERS PRESENT: Batiste, Carter, Cornelius, DiCapo, Reed, Majors, Soileau, Thibodeaux, Thompson, and Vidrine. 
COMMISSIONERS ABSENT:  Haynes
OTHERS PRESENT:  E. Lynn Lejeune, Cindy Stelly, Jacque Pucheu, Jr., St. Landry Parish District Attorney Earl Taylor, Frank Albrecht with Slemco, and Rene Escuriex with C.H. Fenstamaker & Associates.
Commissioner Michael Thibodeaux called the meeting to order. Commissioner James Soileau led the Prayer and the Pledge of Allegiance was recited by everyone.
APPROVE MINUTES OF MARCH 12, 2018: 
MOTION:
 REED


SECOND:
CARTER
A motion was made by Monita Reed and seconded by Cheryl Carter to approve and accept the MARCH 12, 2018 Regular Meeting Minutes as written.  All Commissioners present agreed unanimously.

INDUSTRIAL INDUCEMENT COMMITTEE REPORT:



MOTION:
 VIDRINE 

 SECOND:
REED

A motion was made by Ken Vidrine and seconded by Monita Reed to approve and accept the MARCH 19, 2018 Industrial Inducement Committee Meeting minutes as written. All Commissioners present agreed unanimously.
EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE REPORT:


MOTION:
REED


SECOND:
 THOMPSON
A motion was made by Monita Reed and seconded by Bill Thompson to approve 
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and accept the MARCH 26, 2018 Executive Committee Meeting minutes as written. All Commissioners present agreed unanimously.

OTHER BUSINESS:
HUNTING LEASE:


Mr. Justin Fuselier will be in this week to sign the renewed hunting lease. He will also bring along his payment and certificate of insurance.
PORT OF ST. BERNARD:



MOTION:
SOILEAU

SECOND:
MAJORS

A motion was made by James Soileau and seconded by Mark Majors to join in support of the Ports Association for the Port of St. Bernard on the issue of value, about what the owners are entitled to if a Port takes someone’s private property. All Commissioners present agreed unanimously.
CABOT LEASE:


Jacque reported that he may have a new Cabot lease for the Board to consider at the May Regular Monthly Meeting.
MRT:

MOTION:
VIDRINE

SECOND:
REED

A motion was made by Ken Vidrine and seconded by Monita Reed to grant MRT another one year extension with payment of the rent in advance and with the stipulation that if the Corps issues the final permits before the extension is up that the project move into the Construction Phase. This extension will run from May 01, 2018 – April 30, 2019. All Commissioners present agreed unanimously.

Ms. Rosie Lebreton sent in a letter saying that the Port had met all their obligations to cure except the issue of the removal of the gas line. It is unclear at this time who the line actually belongs to. Jacque and Lynn will get with Steven Chachere and/or Robert Wolfe to see if they distinguish who owns the line and have it removed at the owners expense.
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The next meeting date was scheduled for May 07, 2018. There being no
further business, Commissioner James Soileau motioned for the meeting to adjourn, seconded by Commissioner Cheryl Carter.
____________________________
CINDY STELLY, SECRETARY
